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To Dean, Rick and Al for providing the software and sites to 
make the operations on the net so much more efficient. A very 
special thank you to my 7th Area Awards Manager, Dave, 
WQ1H, for your time in checking all my applications. Boy, what 
a job. You were very efficient in getting them checked and out 
to the Awards Sec in a very timely fashion. Another fine exam-
ple of dedication to the club. To Ronnie, NC4RS and Mike, 
K4NOP, for your 
service as 
Awards Secre-
tary and Assis-
tant. Sec. You 
guys rock. You 
have a lot on 
your plate in 
these positions 
and do it so very 
well. To Jim, 
KB3PU, for your 
dedication and 
excellent work 
as the web mas-
ter. Thank you.  
I am very fortunate to have an understanding xyl, Bev, K7QLT. 
I have spent many hours on the air with the 3905CCN and she 
has been very supportive of me. Of course, it also gives her 
more time at her hobby of quilting. I can’t emphasize enough 
the importance of having a partner who so understanding.  
 
I have been active in several organized groups in amateur ra-
dio. Western Country Cousins #1975, HHH Net # 432, QWCA  
member, FARM Net NCS & net manager, Noontime net NCS 
and several others. All of them fine groups to be associated 
with. The 3905CCN is, I my opinion, is the best run and most 
well organized net in amateur radio. It's not only been a lot of 
fun, but also a great learning experience. Without the net I 
probably would not have gotten into PSK, RTTY or CW. I look 
forward to continuing my affiliation with the Club through attain-
ing other fine awards and assisting as NCS and helping out 
when and where I am needed. 
 
It’s an honor to be a Master and I am proud to be among the 
circle of Masters. 
 
Again thank you all for your continued support in the Club. 
 
73 de Bill N7WH Master # 49 
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49 
I started my adventure in amateur radio in 1962 when I was 
licensed as, WV6YER. I’ve enjoyed the hobby off and on since 
then. In addition to the above call I also have held the calls, 
N7OGR and W7WJH. When I retired in 2006, I decided to get 
back into ham radio on a more consistent basis. I hadn’t been 
too active for about 5 years and really wanted to have some fun 
on the air again. My last business took too much of my time to 
really enjoy any hobbies, except for a few rounds of golf.  I 
have made many friends in the years I have been active in 
amateur radio. I have had the opportunity to meet many of the 
folks I now communicate with. It’s always nice to put a face with 
the voice.    
 Among a few other interests, I enjoy spending time with the 
grandkids, golfing, sailing, hunting, camping, and traveling.  
 
It was exactly 3 years ago, on December 6

th
, that I first checked 

into the 3905CCN. It started off as a check in to check out my 
new station configuration.  Everyone that made contact with me 
were very courteous, made me feel welcome and encouraged 
me to come back.  I got hooked and the rest is history. My first 
contact was with Bob, KI7PM, on12/06/06 on the 40m SSB 
early net. My last needed contact was with Chris, ON7CD, on 
11/21/09, on the 75m SSB late net.  

I owe a special thanks to many. First, to all you members who 
made contact with me and sent in your QSL cards. It's your par-
ticipation in the net that makes any and all of these awards pos-
sible. Thank you very much. Secondly, to the Buro managers, 
Richard, Gene, and Ron, for your dedication in providing such a 
valuable service. Yours is a true labor of love and dedication to 
the Club. 
Thirdly to Randy, KJ4JC and Dave, NX7F, for your help and en-
couragement in getting me back into the CW mode. Without 
your persistence in getting me there, I probably would not have 
done it. To Paul, NN5G, Thank you for your help in getting my 
last DX contact on 75m.  



Our two newest Masters  , 49 and 50  

2009 was truly the year of the Masters .We had 18 approvals for our clubs highest award , the largest number 

for any one year by far .  

Here is how it breaks down : 

1 AB5TX Wendell Turner 07/12/1993   (1) 

2 KC1NA Bob Demchak  02/11/1995   (1) 

3 W4NNO Harold Chambless 10/26/1996   (1) 

4 KI5RN Glen Van Rheeden 12/13/1997   (1) 

5 W3QZ Ron Cox  02/19/1999   (1) 

6 N2XTT Peter Summers 01/08/2000   (1) 

7 KK2M Art Broome  03/16/2001 

8 W0MYZ Alan Remington 04/14/2001   (2) 

9 KD8QQ Steve Wonders  02/14/2002 

10 W5IL Richard Smale  02/20/2002 

11 K7MFG Gordon Love  03/10/2002 

12 AA0ZP Frank Taylor  05/14/2002   (4) 

13 N2OCW Larry Ashton  04/13/2003 

14 AK8R Dale Maclean  08/08/2003   (3) 

15 WQ1H David Smith  06/12/2004   (1) 

16 W6BUM John Milner  02/12/2005 

17 N5OHL Jim Richardson 03/12/2005 

18 WM0F Kevin Burkhart 04/09/2005 

19 VE3OII Philip King  05/14/2005   (4) 

20 WD4MXW Robert Duggar 05/16/2006 

21 K0HNM Larry Snyder  07/03/2006 

22 WB5FDP Rick Mobley  07/03/2006 

23 KM5MS Dale Casterline 07/04/2006 

24 NC4MO Michael Orr  09/15/2006 

25 N0PUI Jay Wieland  12/15/2006   (6) 

26 N1NU James Foster  02/17/2007 

27 NN5G Paul Kelly, Jr.  02/17/2007 

28 WU8Q JR Burgess  09/01/2007   (3) 

 

29 KJ4JC Randy Bean   01/21/2008    

30 KE4DYG Robert Duckworth 02/23/2008 

31 NC4RS Ronald E. Stanley 04/06/2008 

32 K5SVC Frank Krize III 04/19/2008   (4) 

33 AL7QQ Jefferey K. Becvar 01/03/2009 

34 N3YK Robert Vietz  01/03/2009 

35 NI7F Richard Harris 01/11/2009 

36 N4UPX Robert Statzer  02/13/2009 

37 K2CV Tomas J. Searight 02/21/2009 

38 NX7F Dave Reed  03/01/2009 

39 W0OI Greg Golden  04/06/2009 

40 WT0A Glen Felt  04/20/2009 

41 K4NOP Michael Newland 04/26/2009 

42 K5DWI Bob Hadley  04/26/2009 

43 N3WD William Dobson 04/26/2009 

44 KD8EZS Kevin Williams 06/04/2009 

45 WB1I Fred Caswell  06/14/2009 

46 WV4EVR Jacqueline Williams 07/21/2009 

47 W8NET Miles E. Marsh 08/20/2009 

48 KD8JCO Zachary Williams 08/25/2009 

49 N7WH Bill Hoek  12/06/2009 

50 KC0MS   Karl Peterson  12/06/2009   (18) 
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GETTING OLD 
 

The other day a young person asked me how I felt about being old. I was taken aback, 

for I do not think of myself as old (remember, I have this 25 year old living in my 

head). Upon seeing my reaction, she was immediately embarrassed, but I explained 

that it was an interesting question, and I would ponder it, and let her know. 

 

Old age, I decided, is a gift. I am now, probably for the first time in my life, the 

person I have always wanted to be. Oh, not my body! I sometime despair over my body- 

the wrinkles, the baggy eyes, and the sagging behind. And often I am taken aback by 

that old person that lives in my mirror, but I don't agonize over those things for 

long. 

 

I would never trade my amazing friends, my wonderful life, and my loving family for 

less gray hair or a flatter belly. As I've aged, I've become kinder to myself, and 

less critical of myself. I've become my own friend. I don't chide myself for eating 

that extra cookie (sugar free of course), or for not making my bed, or for buying 

that silly cement gecko that I didn't need, but looks so avante garde on my patio. I 

am entitled to overeat, to be messy, to be extravagant. I have seen too many dear 

friends leave this world too soon; before they understood the great freedom that 

comes with aging. 

 

Whose business is it if I choose to read until 4 a. m. and sleep until noon? I will 

dance with myself to those wonderful tunes of the 60's, and if I at the same time 

wish to weep over a lost love, I will. I will walk the beach in a swim suit that is 

stretched over a sagging body, and will dive into the waves with abandon if I choose 

to, despite the pitying glances from the bikini set. They, too, will get old. 

 

I know I am sometimes forgetful. But there again, some of life is just as well for-

gotten - and I eventually remember the important things. Sure, over the years my 

heart has been broken. How can your heart not break when you lose a loved one, or 

when a child suffers, or even when a beloved pet gets hit by a car? But broken 

hearts are what give us strength and understanding and compassion. A heart never 

broken is pristine and sterile and will never know the joy of being imperfect. 

 

I am so blessed to have lived long enough to have my hair turn gray, and to have my 

youthful laughs be forever etched into deep grooves on my face. So many have never 

laughed, and so many have died before their hair could turn silver. I can say "no", 

and mean it. I can say "yes", and mean it. As you get older, it is easier to be 

positive. You care less about what other people think. I don't question myself any-

more. I've even earned the right to be wrong. 

 

So, to answer your question, I like being old. It has set me free. I like the person 

I have become. I am not going to live forever, but while I am still here, I will not 

waste time lamenting what could have been, or worrying about what will be. And I 

shall eat dessert or a bedtime snack every single day. 

Submitted by WM4SG , Bill Martin  



This program is written for us by  Dean Davis, 

N7XG . It is a very powerful logging program and 

you will wonder how you every did without it . Not 

only will it keep your calls sorted but will print your 

cards and send a list out to the reflectors . Way too 

many features to mention here ! Download from : 

www.Alpinesoft.com 

This is Good in Bureau . This is a great program that is 

provided by Rick Mobley , WB5FDP . He has many 

helpful programs available for us to use . Awards look 

up by call , name or even for the month . Many more 

too ! http://radiohome.com/wb5fdp/3905ccn/ 

We have a Chat Room that has been made available to us 

from Al, VE4ABU . Great fun to chat with fellow CCN 

members while the nets are going on and even when there 

not . Just drop by and say hello . Always a room full !  

 

The Chat Room is only available by contacting Al and 

requesting a download . Quick and easy . You might be 

surprised who all you run into there .  

 

Contact VE4ABU at qrz.com and send him an email !  

This is just a quick example of the programs that a few of our 

members have written for us . Just to let you know what was out 

there . I hope to have more details about their great programs in 

future issues . In their words , not mine . (much better )  

 

Ron Stanley , Editor  
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  Candidates Votes 

President 

Rick Mobley - 

WB5FDP 
200 

Jay Wieland - N0PUI 33 

Ricky Asper - AC7RA 32 

2nd Area 
Peter Summers - 

N2XTT (I) 
Unopposed 

4th Area 

Ron Stanley - NC4RS 

(I) 
42 

Rusty Kirkpatrick - 

AJ4RK 
9 

Stephen McBride - 

KI4VBA 
2 

6th Area 
Ray Hunter, Sr. - 

W6EST (I) 
Unopposed 

8th Area 

Miles Marsh - W8NET 15 

John Fisher - W8JMF 

(I) 
6 

10th Area 

Dwayne Lipscomb, Sr. - 

KD4POJ 
20 

Glen Felt - WT0A 15 

(I) = Incumbent 

    Elections 2010 Results  

President and Area Directors 

A Special Election will be held February 15th thru February 

25th to fill the one year remaining on the term of Vice-

President.  All members holding a 100-Point Certificate may 

vote.  Candidates are: 

Ricky Asper, AC7RA 

 

Kevin Williams, KD8EZS 

 

Robert Duckworth, KE4DYG 

 

Jay Wieland, N0PUI 

 

Dean Davis, N7XG 

 

Ray Hunter, W6EST 

Balloting will begin at midnight February 14th and will end at 

Midnight February 25th, local day/time (EST). 

The election for Vice President is for a one-year term begin-

ning March 1st, 2010 to fill the unexpired term of Rick Mobley, 

WB5FDP, who was elected President. 
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Episode 3: CA Eyeball – Watching for Bigfoot. 

 

 
 

Glen started in early June dropping hints to Dwayne that the CA Eyeball was the place to be.  After lots of discussion, it was 

decided that this would be a great trip for Dwayne Jr.  Glen was reminiscing a trip with his family in 1960 at age 16 with his 

family and thought this was a great opportunity for “D the younger” to get some experiences under his belt.  After communica-

tions with mom & dad, it was decided that this might just work. 

 

Big D & D the younger arrived in NE on July 26th.  D the younger was asked what he thought about NE since this was his first 

time in that state.  “I think that state is after me!”  Asked why he felt that way, he said “It’s the corn, their stalking me!”  Ok 

folks remember D the younger is only 13 and the pun was kind of funny coming from a 13 year old. 

 

 

1st stop was NE/KS (already had worked mobile but was an opportunity to test the equipment & check inventory).  While 

Dwayne was setting up the antenna’s Glen taught D the younger to pitch tents and fire up the grill.  This ended up to be D the 

younger’s main job when arriving at new locations.  This should keep our intrepid Hams’ on schedule for the nets.  Team work 

on this expedition is paramount! 

  

Next stop Dodge City, KS.  While you might think with the his-

tory of this town you would find plenty to do, but it’s not much of 

a tourist stop.  Old Dodge City board walk isn’t as our travelers 

found worth the price of admission.  However they did find a 

good place to have dinner just across the way.  Glen did comment 

on the good service and great steaks they had there but was not 

overly excited about Dodge City. 

Off to OK/TX/NM line, since the earlier Aug trip was sort of a bust for 

this location.  However it was not much better this time.  Storms kept 

them off until 40m late net and heard nothing on 75m.  For our travelers 

this location has a bad track record.  Though Glen said it was still a 

pretty good location.  “You just have to time it right, and well our tim-

ing hasn’t been worth a darn.”  Give it another try later and we wish you 

luck Glen. 

Picture taken from the Aug 08 

trip the next morning 

This is  Glen and Dwayne’s store contin-

ued From last issue of the Centurion .  

 

Thanks guys !  
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After having a well less than successful engagement at the TX/OK/NM tri-state onward they went into the night.  Driving in shifts and 

making a few rest stops, the threesomes travels went on to cross the great continental divide at Wolf’s Creek Pass.  If you haven’t lis-

tened to JW McCall’s song Wolf Creek Pass, you need to.  It really gives you a true sense of how steep this pass REALLY is, they 

stated. 

 

Next our travelers stopped near Durango, Co to visit Glen’s step family.  After several years of not seeing Glen or as they better know 

him, Keith, the family ended up kidnapping everyone and forced them to eat a good dinner and sleep in nice beds after getting much 

needed showers.  So they didn’t get to run Mesa Verde National Park as planned. However as part of Glen’s plan Big D and D the 

younger took the Silverton train ride from Durango to Silverton. 

 

This was D the younger’s first time on a coal fired steam locomotive.  “It was pretty kewl.  I have seen these trains in old cowboy mov-

ies.” D the younger said.  “It was neat riding along up the mountains but I have to admit I was pretty nervous.  The train rocked back 

and forth and I thought it was going to derail.  We were going over some pretty high bridges and rode along side of some pretty steep 

cliffs.”  However D the younger loved seeing all the sights and really enjoyed himself.  He even made some friends with other kids on 

the train his same age. 

 

  
 

One of the most memorial events on the ride for D the younger was “Two guys along the river mooning the train, “That was stupid and 

gross. What was really funny, were the ladies on the train whooping and hollering for the mooners to “take it all off.”  That was just 

sick!” stated D the younger 

 

Some education our young traveler was getting, huh? 

 

One more side trip before getting on the road was a visit to Mesa Verde National Park. 

 

 
 

After the short visit (drive through) of Mesa Verde National Park, our travelers made it to the 4 Corners.  “4 Corners was a hoot” they 

agreed, with over 100 contacts each @ 12 cards each, contributed to writer’s cramps for Dwayne and Glen later.  Hope every one had a 

good time working them on 4 states at once with 3 calls for each of them! 

 



These are valuable contacts so next time you work a mo-

bile tell them “ thanks for being there “  
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Later they went to see Glen Canyon Dam, lots of great scenery in CO.  An interesting note about the Glen Canyon Dam is that when 

Glen was on the trip with his family nearly 50 years before, the dam was just in its early building stages.  Glen really enjoyed seeing 

the dam again but this time finished and fully operational. 

  
Next they camped at Grand Canyon National Park and made a few contacts. 

 

Neither of the D’s had been to the Grand Canyon before, so this was a chance of a life time for both of them.  Glen made sure that eve-

ryone got an eye full of the canyon at sunset and sunrise.  Little D as he has become better known, remarked, “IT’S Just a Big hole! But 

you have to love how the designer decorated it.”  Definitely a must see for anyone. 

 

  
 



Page 8 

Next they stayed at a casino in Laughlin, NV.  Little D, didn’t want to go out with Glen and Big D to work contacts from the state line 

and stayed in the hotel playing video games and watching TV.  He was not impressed, since he was not allowed to leave the room and 

go play in the casino.  Wait till your 21 little man.  The Casino had great rates, good food and had a very nice hotel.  Glen and Dwayne 

were only minutes away and worked from the NV/CA line.  The next morning Little D was watching cartoons and the Show Ed, Edd 

and Eddy was on.  The one Ed is known as Double D on the show so hence the new name for the traveling Trio, “The Glen and Double 

D road show.” 

 

 
 

 

Since the second trip Dwayne and Glen have been doing a different kind of tourism.  Both enjoy watching the Food Network and one 

of the shows that they both like is Guy Fieri’s Drive-ins, Diners and Dives.  During their first trip they stopped at two of the featured 

establishments.  The first was Sweetie Pie’s in St. Louis, “Man, that was great food, great service and at a super price.” Dwayne re-

marked “One day I’ve got to go back.”  The second was a little diner not far from Dwayne’s old stomping grounds in Pittsburgh, Pa 

and a place he remembers being about two blocks from its current location. 

 

These little side trips are now a tradition for Glen and Dwayne and of course on this trip to the eyeball two additional stops were 

planned. 

 

After leaving the NV/CA line they stopped in an old truck stop in Victorville where 

Little D got hooked on these little dinners excursions.  “There was too much for me to finish and I was hungry” Little D said.  He took 

a doggie bag along and finished the food later.  13 year olds are always eating. 

 

As mentioned in the September Centurion the 2009 California Eyeball great place, with great food and lots of great people. Truly “A 

good time was had by all. “ 

 

Cont. next page. 

Ever wondered where ever one is ? 

 

This map show the concentration of 

Amateur Radio Operators in the 

US . 
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Big D and as some remember him on VE4ABU’s chat as Slim (which he is anything but) was renamed.  With that Grizzly look, 

and the snoring of a bear, we had to call him something other than Slim.  By the way his snoring kept Ray’s, W6EST, killer rabbits 

away at the eyeball camp ground.  Poor Ray was nearly mauled by those 3 ft tall man eating bunnies the night before.  Dwayne is 

now affectionately known as “Griz”.  He may look and sound rough but he is just a big Teddy Bear.  But don’t say that to his face 

he might give you one of his Grizzly growls. 

 

 

Glen and Griz really enjoyed meeting everyone at the eyeball.  Both were surprised when during the awards program of the eye-

ball dinner, they received “Leisure Mobile of the Year.”  As Pete, NJ9T said it was hard to pick a leisure mobile of the year with 

so many of our members out this year.  Shep, KC2PUF, the Tribo (Jackie, Kevin and Zach) and many others did a great job of 

putting mobile contacts out this past year.  It should be said that this is not only the year for Master but also the year of the Mo-

biles. 

 

For those at the eyeball that got the rare glimpses of Little D you know he is an adventuresome boy and full of energy.  The An-

tique Gas and Steam Engine Museum was just the right place for Little D to have fun and stay entertained.  It was nice of him to 

keep our Eyeball hosts young son company also. 

Little D found the Blacksmiths shop, how surprising is that?  “Boys, dirt and fire, need I say more” Commented Big D.  When he 

did finally return for dinner looking like he had been rolling round in the coal pits.  Dad understood but was not overly impressed 

and sent Little D to get cleaned up.  After several trips to the rest room Little D was “presentable.” 

Glen and the Double D road show want to thank Loren, his family and friends for putting on a great eyeball and they look forward 

to seeing everyone again maybe at the next eyeball in MS. 

 

Before heading north to Yosemite National Park, Glen wanted to show Little D the Pacific Ocean.  So off our travelers went to 

Ocean Side, CA. 

 

Since little D had never seen an ocean no less been in one, this was a great experience for him.  Glen’s one rule about the ocean was that 

Little D could not get in the truck unless he was soaked! 

 

Little D remarked on how funny it felt when the waves washed the sand out from under his feet.  “I thought I was going to get sucked out 

to the middle.”  What he doesn’t realize is the middle is way out there in the Pacific.  Little D had a great time and since this was his first 

time in the Ocean it was something really great.  “I got to have fun and even tried body surfing.  But to be honest I was kind of scared as I 

am not that great of a swimmer but knew my Dad would rescue me if I got into trouble.  You know he is a scuba diver and has dived in 

the Atlantic and in Saudi.”  Big D has been diving in Saudi, in Half Moon Bay on the eastern coast of Saudi and many other places. 
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The Yosemite Creek campground is a good place if you are in the park without reservations. Be prepared for some rough narrow 

roads and get there early as it is first come first serve.  The location was off an old mining road that was once partially paved and is 

only single lane.  If you like your Martini’s shaken not stirred this is a good road to mix then on. 

 

This site was located near a nice mountain steam and of course Little D had his swim trunks.  “Hey dad, Mr. Glen, can I go swim-

ming in the steam” Little D asked?  Before Griz could answer, Glen said with a quick wink to Griz “sure go ahead have fun.”  

 

As the boy ran off, Glen turned to Griz and said he won’t be in that steam long.” 

About 5 minutes from the time the boy got the go ahead, changed, ran back and forth to the steam he was back nearly BLUE and 

screaming “WHY DIDN’T YOU TELL ME IT WAS THAT COLD!” 

 

Laughing hard Glen replied “Boy what do you expect that water was snow only a few hours ago?”  Griz was too busy laughing with 

tears in his eye to answer the radio for about 10 minutes. 

 

   
 

For those who might not know it, in Glen’s younger days, he was an avid hang glider.  The picture above is of Glacier Point in Yosem-

ite National Park.  There is a 3000ft drop to the valley were Glen sailed off years ago.  We are still wondering if he had too hard of a 

landing….maybe on his head? 

 

  
 

Northward bound again, Nevada and Oregon were run on the fly with Boise, ID as the next destination. Glen’s sister and family hosted 

the group for two days while meetings were made with Steve, K7QHU, Bill, N7WH, and Jake, NF7T at another Drive-ins Diners 

&Dives place and saw a few of Glen’s old Idaho friends and relatives. 
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Near the convergence of the Snake and Clearwater rivers is a good place to run the ID/WA line even on a rainy night. 

 

 
Picture taken from the opposite side of where they operated from due to a wrong turn 

 

Driving all night in the rain through northern Idaho the group made its way to Yellowstone Park and found a place to run the MT/WY 

line within the park near the north entrance. 

 

   
 

Little D had a great wake up call the next morning as Griz shook him and told him to be very quiet.  When he came out of the tent he 

found he was surrounded by a herd of Elk.  Little D said, “Dad we need to have a gun with us now so we could shoot one and have that 

for breakfast.”  Griz had to remind Little D that hunting Elk in a National Park gets you a free ride to jail.  But well after brats, spam 

and eggs and cold beans on this trip the boy wanted something a little meatier.  What he didn’t know was he would soon get his wish. 

 

On the trip back to NE a stop was made in WY to visit with John, WK7K (K7STM).  Now what few know is that Glen wanted to run 

mobile from North Dakota, but since the Glen and DD road show got another one of those passing comments made….“pity your  

not coming this way I would put on some nice fresh steaks.”  With an offer like that the travelers detoured to South East Wyoming.   

“John was a great host and served up some of his finest beef for us” Griz remarked.  “When Little D saw that steak his eyes were 

nearly as big.  He did his best not to waste a bite.”  John was gracious enough to let them bed down for the night.  With a big Thank 

You from the trio they were on the road again, flying low under the radar back to Glen’s. 

 

Over 13,000 miles traveled and nearly 15,000+ QSL cards for each the Glen and DD road show came to an end. 
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Additional comments from Glen WT0A 

 

This has been a great year for me, in general as well as in ham radio and especially the 3905 Century Club. 

 

The trips were huge fun and I owe a lot to Dwayne for his help in planning and implementing them. A co-driver was essential to 

make trips of this scope and The “Griz” is a great traveling companion. 

 

On the California trip, it was extra rewarding to have Dwayne Jr. along. It reminded me of a trip with my parents when I was a 

teen.  We visited many of these same places and it was a treat to share this experience with Little D. 

 

This year was also special in the earning the Masters award.  That was truly icing on the cake. Many thanks to all 3905CC par-

ticipants as this would not have been possible without the contacts and the help from all. 

 

Along the way we picked up another nasty habit; eating. I had been watching Diners, Drive-ins and Dives with Guy Fieri on 

Food Network and we decided to try a few of the featured places. It makes a great side hobby when traveling. 

 

On our first trip, I was grateful for the opportunity to visit with my friend Ray.  Ray was a special friend of mine and became a 

dear friend to Dwayne “Griz”.  I will miss him very much. 

 

I plan to attend the MS/LA Eyeball next summer and I hope to get to meet a lot more of our members.  Also I still have a lot of 

states to operate from so keep listening for WT0A/mobile. 

 

Thanks 

Glen 

Additional comments from Dwayne KD4POJ 

 

I have to echo what Glen said, it’s been a great year.  It was really fun to travel with him to 30 states and nearly 13,000 miles.  

Even though I have traveled around the Globe, this year I have been to many new states and new places.  It was also a treat to fi-

nally meet many of the Century Club members I have been talking with for nearly 8 years.  I hope that in the coming years I can 

get to meet many more of you. 

 

Glen says that I was a great help to him but I really think it was the other way around.  Glen did a lot of the planning for most of 

the trips; I just did the navigating to keep us on track. Glen was also the time keeper so that we stayed on track.  Glen is right 

though, a co-driver is a must on long trips like we did this year. 

 

I also have to say that Glen is a great friend and has a wealth of knowledge to share which makes him an excellent travel compan-

ion.  I want to thank him for insisting that we take my son on the trip to the CA Eyeball.  That is something that I can’t thank him 

enough for and an experience that my son will never forget.  Thanks Glen! 

 

As for the MS/LA Eyeball next summer, well I am sure that Glen will start twisting my arm to go.  I do need to run AR mobile.  

Just not sure what will be going on, but you never know.  So maybe we get to meet a lot of the other club members next year. 

 

One last thing, Thanks to Larry K7MI for all his relay help and running a lot of the nets during our run out west.  Without him we 

would not have been able to give out a lot of those western states. 

 

 

Thanks, 

Dwayne, KD4POJ 
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For a complete up to date listing please see  Rick’s  (WB5FDP ) web site at :  http://radiohome.com/wb5fdp/3905ccn/  

Here is a complete listing of awards issued  . 

Our email reflectors have been a big help and make the nets run smoothly .  

 
3905 Checkins  : While on the net follow along with the check in list  

3905 Chat Group : General discussion and Club information 

3905 Award Talk : Q&A of awards .  

Hamtown : General Friendly chat ( fun but clean please ) also check in list for each net .  

 

If you want to use links to signups for each of the groups, here they are... 

3905Chatgp  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/3905chatgp/ 

3905Checkins  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/3905checkins/ 

3905AwdTalk  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/3905AwdTalk/ 

Hamtown  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/HamTown/ 

  

You will have to subscribe and be approved for each you would like to join .  

 

40 Meter CW Alphabet 
KK2M 3 40 Art Broome 12/17/2009 

40 Meter SSB 100 Point 
K9EA 2678 40 Dan Michnay 12/3/2009 
KE5ZSL 2679 40 William E. Turner 12/26/2009 

40 Meter SSB 1000 Point 
W9OO 543 40 Carl Durnavich 12/9/2009 

40 Meter SSB 2000 Point 
AB6YL 257 40 Virginia Wonderling 12/14/2009 
W0WSP 258 40 Doug Aldrich 12/16/2009 
WA4ERU 259 40 John Amos 12/31/2009 

40 Meter SSB 6000 Point 
WT0A 50 40 Glen Felt 12/31/2009 

40 Meter SSB Nite Owl 
K4MIA 305 40 Michael N. Bald 12/12/2009 

40 Meter SSB Prefix 
WT0A 26 40 Glen Felt 12/31/2009 
WT0A 26 40 Glen Felt 12/31/2009 
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75 Meter SSB 100 Point 
W2UJ       2898  Russell Sawyer    12/03/2009 
W9LDO    2899  Lynn E. Oliva        12/05/2009 
W9DCO    2900  David C. Oliva      12/05/2009 
K7IUQ      2901  Dan Haskett          12/08/2009 
W6XLR    2902  Richard Sauneuf    12/18/2009 
K4WIT     2903  Jon Wittlin              12/24/2009 

75 Meter SSB 1000 Point 
KD4POJ  507     Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.  

                                                    12/7/2009 
KK4TE    508    Charles H. Moss, III  12/12/2009 
W0WSP  509    Doug Aldrich            12/14/2009 

75 Meter SSB 2000 Point 
KD4POJ    206   Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.  

                                                    12/11/2009 
W0WSP    207   Doug Aldrich           12/16/2009 

75 Meter SSB 5000 Point 
WT0A        41    Glen Felt                12/31/2009 

75 Meter SSB Nite Owl 
N7JY        343   John L. Bartholomew 12/18/2009 

W0WSP    344    Doug Aldrich            12/28/2009 
NJ4O        345    Larry D. Neupert       12/30/2009 

75 Meter SSB Nomad 
WT0A      138     Glen Felt                  12/31/2009 
WT0A      138     Glen Felt                  12/31/2009 
WT0A      138     Glen Felt                  12/31/2009 

80 Meter CW 100 Point 
W9OO     132     Carl Durnavich            12/7/2009 

160 Meter SSB Prefix 
WT0A        1      Glen Felt                    12/8/2009 

Master Degree 
N7WH 49 Bill Hoek            12/6/2009 
KC0MS 50 Karl Peterson      12/6/2009 

Net Controllers Basic 
KG4ZOD     267    Donnie Hurst, Jr.       12/08/2009 
KE4VYN     268    F. Lee George           12/22/2009 

3905 Annual Roundup 
WB1I            5   Mix Fred Caswell         12/4/2009 

Alphabet 40 and 75 Meter SSB 
K9TPT     541          75   Ken Simmons    12/3/2009 
KB8UEY   542          40   Robert Lunsford 12/9/2009 
W0WSP    543          75   Doug Aldrich    12/28/2009 

Bakers Dozen 
VE6LMD 1780 75  Larry Dubois     12/04/2009 
VE6LMD 1781 75  Larry Dubois     12/04/2009 
VE6LMD 1782 40  Larry Dubois     12/04/2009 
W9OO 1783 40  Carl Durnavich   12/08/2009 
KC2PUF 1784 75  Shep Kilby         12/09/2009 
KC2PUF 1785 75  Shep Kilby         12/09/2009 
NN5G 1786 75  Paul Kelly, Jr.     12/12/2009 
NN5G 1787 75  Paul Kelly, Jr.     12/12/2009 

Bakers Dozen Cert of Appreciation 
KP3VA 372 75   Poinciana DX Group 12/4/2009 
WX5OU 373 75   Quail Ridge QRP Club 12/4/2009 
WX5OU 374 40   Quail Ridge QRP Club 12/4/2009 
KD4POJ 375 40   Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.12/8/2009 
KD8EZS 376 75   Kevin Williams 12/9/2009 
N6RSH 377 75   Steven D. Panattoni 12/9/2009 
VE9SX 378 75   Melanie Wade 12/12/2009 
NE9DH 379 75   Jim Wade 12/12/2009 

Call Area 
NC7Z 334 4     Bob Wakefield 12/1/2009 
NC7Z 334 8     Bob Wakefield 12/1/2009 

Certificate Hunters 40 and 75 SSB 
KD4POJ 505 40 Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.
 12/19/2009 
W0WSP 506 75 Doug Aldrich 12/28/2009 

DX 40 and 75 Meter SSB 
N7WH 178 75 Bill Hoek 12/4/2009 

National Park - Tourist 
KC2PUF 7 Shep Kilby           12/9/2009 



3905 Century Club 2010 Ms-La Eyeball  

Jun 10 –11-12 , 2010 

Natchez, Ms. and Vidalia, La. 

Registration will be $40.00 per person . 

Send to :  

K5SVC 

Frank Krize III 

1373 Chapel Hill Rd. 

Natchez, MS. 39120 

2010 Eyeball in Mississippi  
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Officers 40 and 75 SSB 
KE5IAK 875 75    Stephen Neesley          12/22/2009 
KD4POJ 876 75    Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.12/22/2009 
W0WSP 877 75    Doug Aldrich                12/28/2009 

Pick 30 
K4WIT 40       Jon Wittlin                     12/24/2009 

Poker Players 40 and 75 Meter SSB 
KC0MS 117 75   Karl Peterson                   12/4/2009 
KC0MS 118 40   Karl Peterson                   12/4/2009 
KD4POJ 119 40   Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.    12/7/2009 

Route 66 Annual Challenge 

WB1I 4 (Mixed) Fred Caswell                 12/4/2009 

WAS 40 75 and 160 SSB 
KD4POJ 1246 40   Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.      12/24/2009 
KD4POJ 1247 75   Dwayne E. Lipscomb, Sr.      12/22/2009 

WAS YL 40 and 75 SSB 
KJ4JC 145 40   Randy Bean                        12/16/2009 
W0WSP 191 75   Doug Aldrich                        12/28/2009 



 

The 3905 Century Club, Inc. is an Interna-

tional Amateur Radio Club incorporated  in 

the state of Florida since February 1977.  It’s 

purpose is to assist hams both foreign and do-

mestic in obtaining Worked all States awards. 

We have nets on 20,40,75,80, and 160 meters 

operating a mixture of SSB, CW , RTTY and 

PSK-31 modes . The Club offers many fine 

certificates for contacts made on its nets .  

Jim Higgins , KB3PU is the  Web Master of our 

web page . I know we all appreciate the work he 

is doing with it and the hours he has invested 

keeping it up to date for us .  
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 Our club offers  CW on 20 , 40 , 80 and 160 meters .  

The Digital nets  are two fold , PSK-31 and RTTY formats  

 on all bands except 160 meters .  Check out our web site 

 for schedules and come join in .   

If you have anything that you would like to see in 

the Centurion please let me know . You can 

reach me at :  nc4rs@triad.rr.com  .  I would like 

to thanks all that have contributed to this News-

letter and look forward to new stories to be in 

upcoming issues  .  If you have a mobile trip or 

Portable outing planed let me know and if the 

dates work with the newsletters printing well 

make sure it gets covered .  

 

Thanks and 73 

NC4RS  

Ronnie Stanley 

Centurion Editor .  

If you have an idea or a 

suggestion that you would 

like to see implemented by 

our club let me know and 

I’ll get it to the right per-

son in our club  that can 

handle the request . 

 

Email me at :  

nc4rs@triad.rr.com  


